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7 April 2021 

Dear Amanda Hart 

 

We refer to your request where you asked: 

“If they exist, please provide documents showing restrictions placed on the government 

furlough scheme to prevent it being accessed and abused by overseas billionaires, 

rather than assuming 'everyone will use it in the spirit in which it was intended'.” 

 

I am writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records, I 

have established that the information you requested is not held by the Cabinet Office. 

 

You may wish to try contacting HM Treasury at this link: 

foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk, who may be able to help you with your request. 

 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish 

to request an internal review, you should write to: 

 

Rachel Anderson 

Head of Freedom of Information 

Cabinet Office 

70 Whitehall 

London 

SW1A 2AS 

 

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk 

mailto:xxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx


 

 

 

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for 

internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was 

issued. 

 

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to 

the Information Commissioner for a decision.  Generally, the Commissioner cannot 

make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the 

Cabinet Office.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 

 

The Information Commissioner’s Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

FOI Team 

Cabinet Office 


